
Newtongrange Star FC 
Return of Supporters 

June 2021 
 
We look forward to welcoming supporters back to New Victoria Park for the 2021-22 Football 
season, however we ask all visitors to the ground to observe the following: - 
 

• The car park will be closed to all vehicles (except players & management of both teams 
and Blue badge holders) 

 

• To enter the ground a socially distanced queuing system will be in operation where: 
 

o Track & Trace details will be collected prior to the entrance turnstile 
o Whilst in the queue face coverings should be worn 
o Please arrive early, gates will be open 45 minutes before kick-off 
o If our capacity has been reached the gates will be closed with no further 

spectators being admitted  
 

• Face coverings should also be worn when passing through narrow spaces, in the 
toilets, when queuing for refreshments, and in the vicinity of the changing room 
building.  

 

• No spectators should congregate near to the team dugouts or near to the pitch 
entrance from the dressing rooms. 

 

• A queuing system will also be in operation at the toilets due to limited numbers 
permitted inside at any one time.  

 

• Social Distancing should be observed while inside the ground. Hand Sanitising will be 
available at the entrance turnstile, the toilets and refreshment kiosk. 

 

• At the end of the match spectators should use all available exits to leave the ground, 
in a socially distanced manner, and avoid congregating at or near the dressing room 
entrance. 

 

• These guidelines are to ensure the health and safety of everyone attending New 
Victoria Park, please follow them to avoid the Club going back to closed door matches, 
or you being asked to leave due to putting others at risk. 

 
Thank you for your support. 
 
 
 
The Committee, Newtongrange Star FC 
 


